
Yerington, Nevada
January 3,2017

The Honorable Board of Lyon County Commissioners met this day in regular session with the
following present: Chairman Bob Hastings, Vice-Chairman Joe Mortensen, Commissioners Greg
Hunewill, Don Alt and Ken Gray. Also present: District Attomey Steve Rye, Clerk/Treasurer
Nikki Bryan and Deputy Clerk Donna MacGill.

TIME SPECIFIC - 9:00 A.M. Judge John Schlegelmilch of the Third Judicial District Court
swore in all of the newly elected and re-elected officials.

Comm. Mortensen introduced our newly elected commissioner, Ken Gray.

1. Public participation

Jim Dunlap read his comments on Socialism and Fascism and requested that it be included into

the record.

2. Review and adoption of agenda

Comm. Hastings moved to adopt the agenda as presented. Comm. Alt seconded and the motion

passed unanimously 5 - 0.

3. For Possible Action: Elect the Board of County Commissioners Chair and to fix the

term of office for the Chair as required by NRS 244.070

Comm. Hunewill moved to nominate Comm. Bob Hastings to serve as chairman of the board for

a term of one year. Comm. Mortensen seconded and the motion passed unanimously 5 - 0.

Comm. Hastings assumed the role of chairman and presided over the remainder of the meeting.

4. For Possible Action: Elect the Board of County Commissioners Vice Chair and to

fix the term of office for the vice chair as required by NRS 244.070

Comm. Alt made a motion to nominate Comm. Joe Mortensen to serve as vice-chair for a term

of one year. Comm. Hastings seconded and the motion passed unanimously 5 - 0.

5. Presentation of awards and/or recognition of accomplishments

There were no awards or recognitions.

6. Commissioners/County Manager comments

Comm. Hunewill thanked Edrie LaVoie for his tour of the new facility in Silver Springs.

Comm. Alt also commented on how nice the new facility is in Silver Springs.

Comm. Ken Gray said he is honored to be a member of the board and looks forward to working

with Lyon County. He thanked everyone and said he will do his best to represent Lyon County.

7. Elected Official's rePort

There were no elected official reports.

8. Appointed Officials comments

Dave Snelgrove said the transition has been completed and the Community Development

Departmenf will now assume the duties of code compliance. His department will be attending

advisory board meetings to explain the transition. He also commented on the marijuana issue'

Comm. Alt also commented on the marijuana issue and the water plan.

Ken Gray confirmed that Community Development was working with the Sheriff s Department

on developing the code for marijuana.
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